Re: Email Inquiries from Darin Jones

Bessee, Cecilia O. (OGC) (FBI) <cobessee@fbi.gov>

Fri 8/31/2018 7:25 PM

Inbox

To:darin_jones@hotmail.com <darin_jones@hotmail.com>;

Dear Mr. Jones:

Your recent emails to FBI Executive Management and the Assistant Director (AD) of the Inspection Division have been directed to me for a response. The FBI Inspection Division (INSD) has received and reviewed the more than one dozen emails you have sent to various FBI personnel between March 2018 and August 6, 2018. I have reviewed this matter with the Deputy Director, the Associate Deputy Director and the AD of the Inspection Division. This communication will be the FBI's final response to you on the matters repeatedly raised in these numerous emails.

The FBI has advised you that it will not conduct further investigation into your allegations that the FBI removed you from employment because you reported a compliance concern and retaliated against you in violation of applicable whistleblower retaliation protection regulations. The FBI has met its legal obligations and considers this matter closed, without any basis for further review or reopening. Please be advised that the FBI will not respond to any additional correspondence or emails related to or arising from the termination of your employment in August 2012.

Sincerely,
Cecilia O. Bessee
Acting Deputy General
Litigation Branch, OGC
Federal Bureau of Investigation
935 Pennsylvania Ave, NW, Room 10140
Washington, DC 20535

Confidentiality Statement:

This message is transmitted to you by the Office of the General Counsel of the Federal Bureau of Investigation. The message, along with any attachments, may be confidential and legally privileged. If you are not the intended recipient of this message, please destroy it promptly without further retention or dissemination (unless otherwise required by law). Please notify the sender of the error by a separate e-mail or by calling 202-324-3000.